
DUXBURY HISTORICAL COMMISSION 

Minutes: October 10, 2012 

Present: Leslie Lawrence, Lee Adams, Terry Vose, Laura Doherty, and Tag Carpenter,  

Andy Wiemeyer attended as a guest until he is voted in by the board of selectmen 

Under open forum, discussed ideas for planning grants for the Myles Standish cellar hole.  

Welcomed Andy Wiemeyer as prospective new member.  Briefly discussed plans for letter from 

commission regarding proposed dock at 685 Washington Street and the need for additional 

information.  This will be on the agenda for the next meeting. 

Accepted with regret the resignation of Lois McKeown. 

Agreed to ask Anne Murray whether it would be possible to place an article in the Clipper 

regarding the opening on the commission.  Will follow up on one potential candidate, David 

Uitti. 

Voted to accept the minutes of September 6 with the following change which is in italics – vote 

to approve Terry’s appointment to the CPC was moved by Lee, seconded by Leslie, unanimous.  

Moved by Lee, seconded by Tag, unanimous.  Voted to accept the minutes of September 12.  

Moved by Leslie, seconded by Tag, unanimous. 

Voted to approve the demolition application for 29 Duck Hill Road to replace the existing one 

car garage with a two car garage plus playroom, above.  Moved by Tag, seconded by Terry, 

unanimous. 

Discussed 267 Winter Street, location of historic carpenter shop and the need to preserve it.  The 

school will not be involved – should it be moved but in order to do so the trustees would have to 

approve this and also any application for CPC funding. 

The date for “Claiming a Deed” reception will be November 8 from 4:30 until 6:30 p.m. at the 

Plymouth Registry of Deeds.  This is the commission’s contribution to the town’s 375th 

celebration. 

Only about half of the property owners have granted permission for property access for the 

historic properties survey.  This will be followed up. 

The campaign against the CPC reduction will be strengthened with signs place in front of CPC 

preserved properties and articles in the newspaper. 

The process and application form for Demolition Delay needs to be addressed and will be 

followed up.  The next meeting will be November 15 at 7:00 p.m. 

Respectfully submitted, Laura Doherty, Clerk 


